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Rotary Theme Topic for  September - New Generations Youth Service -a time to 
highlight Rotary’s  commitment to Youth                                                 
 
Club Calendar & Speaker Assignments 
 
Sept     11      Continuation of The Crump’s presentation on Mexico 
           18      Club Assembly & Chris Pierson - classification speech 
           25      Catherine Kalkstein - Wash County Diversion Program 
 
Oct.       2     N0 morning meeting - Hietzker Party  dinner at Mad River Glen details                    
  next week 
             9    Robert Roper - Pres Ethan Allen Inst. 
           16    open 
           23    open 
           30    open 
 
Note: Robert Roper was postponed a week to make room for the Hietzker party. 
 
Editor’s  Note: Please inform THE SPEAKER COMMITTEE IF YOU HAVE A speaker in 
mind 
 
Birthdays:  none this week 
Anniversaries: none this week 
 
Meeting News 
 
Last Wednesday was crisp and cool but today was hot and muggy . We had our 
usual group plus guests: Kyler Turnbull (Sugarbush marketing) John Daniell, 
Theresa Wood (Waterbury Club), Carol Groom, and John Crump (here today to tell 
us more about his Mexican Rotary Club projects). 
 
Announcements 
Ron Geren is in the hospital. 
 
BOD next week 
Lac-Magenee Concert at St. Mike’s September 24 
 
Waterbury Stowe Fellowship Dinner and Golf Scramble to honor visiting South 
African Rotarians   - CC of Vt. Oct. 3rd 
 
Jim Leyton- his committee needs speakers for open dates in  October and 
November. Please contact him if you have someone in mind. 
 
Mega Bucks - $610- (25 cards remaining in deck) 
Jack Miner drew the 3 of clubs for the consolation prize of $5 



 
HAPPY BUCKS 
Ken Amann - Gave Bob Holden a “bacon scented” car freshener 
Chris P.  - happy that Mrs.Turnbull is here as guest. 
Dave E. – “Gutter” guy showed up  during a rain storm. 
Jack Miner - happy even tho he could not locate joker 
Jim Leyton- hat’s off to Pyrofax for fixing heating system when needed 
Monk - Jazz concert - all musicians over 75 - they were super 
John D.  - happy 
Bob Holden - will be able to attend Rotary every day.  Appreciates car freshener 
Judy Reed - thanked Jim Leyton for great job getting speakers 
Al Barillaro - Looking forward to honor Heli and Gail for all their community services 
in the Mad River Valley. 
Betty - ditto 
Jim Groom - happy that his wife had a $ to put into Happy Bucks. 
 
PROGRAM 
 
John Crump continued his presentation of the Mexican Rotary Club activities. 
This time he explained how this club of only 42 members could raise $250,000 
- $300,000.per year. 
 
The money comes from their dues ($350) and matching  grants  from the district 
and R. I. .Their meetings are every Thursday morning- 42 members and 20 from 
other clubs. Many of these guests return to their clubs in N. America with a list of 
needs for Mexico 
 
They run several events such as a fashion show. Some company or individual will 
donate the cost of their expenses. Nothing goes to overhead. 
 
Their biggest project is scholarships ($95,000) 
 
Feeding poor children is next.  Every Monday they serve free food plus one piece of 
clothing to 50 - 100 kids in an enclosure near the dump (the poor section of town.)  
This may be their only protein.  Kids take English and math courses.  Rotary also 
pays for school books and a book mobile. 
 
Medical supplies are high on the list. 
 
Also water purification.  400 Families are given life saving 5 gallon buckets. 
 
There is a wheel chair program which includes walkers and crutches. 
 
A school orchestra has about 70 players and needs instruments. 
 
A drug rehab. program is another project. 
 
They cover just about every phase of life-giving materials to the poor 



 
John Crump hopes our club will participate in their activities.  It is all 
about education. 
 
 
 
                         THE FOUR WAY TEST 
                        of the things we think, say or do: 
 
1) Is it the Truth? 
2) Is it Fair to all Concerned? 
3) Will it Build Goodwill and Better Friendships? 
4) Will it be Beneficial to All Concerned? 
 
The Vale News 
PO Box 267, Waitsfield, VT 05673 
 
Club Officers 
 
President    Manny Apigian 
Pres. Elect   open 
Past President  Doug Stoehr 
Vice President  Bruce Bertholon 
Secretary   Robert Grant 
Treasurer   Dave Ellison 
Community Service  Dinsmore Fulton 
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